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DATE: January 6, 2000 
TO : Mary Bane, Deputy Executive Director - Technical 
FROM: Calvin Favors, Division of TelecommunicationsCCr a- 

Diana Caldwell, Division of Legal Services& b / L  

Communications, Inc. D/b/a 1TC"DeltaCom for arbitration of 
certain unresolved issues in interconnection negotiations 
between 1TC"DeltaCom and BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 

RE: Docket No. 990750-TP - Petition by 1TC"D 

Staff requests approval to file an addendum to its December 
30, 1999, recommendation filed on that date in the above referenced 
docket. The addendum is Issue 7 which was inadvertently left out 
of the document when it was prepared for filing. The omission was 
not detected until after staff's recommendation was filed. Staff 
has informed the Commission Panel and the parties and believes no 
one will be harmed by this late filing. Moreover, staff believes 
that considerable hardship would befall the parties if the 
Commission panel is not able to vote on this issue along with the 
rest of the issues in this arbitration proceeding. 

Staff regrets any inconvenience this omission has caused. 
Please feel free to contact Diana Caldwell at (850)413-6175 or 
Calvin Favors at (850) 413-6560 if you have any questions. 

FPSe-RfCOROS/RfPE1RTlNe . 


